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Family  
is the heart  
of the home. 



 

  

Dear Friends, 

This year, individuals and families around the world rebuilt their lives in the face of the global 
pandemic. We learned to adapt. We learned new ways to accomplish our work, to make sure 
our kids were learning and safe, to take care of one another. And through it all, home 
became the center of our lives more than ever before. Home took on new meanings. It is 
where families and friends found new ways to connect. Parents became teachers. Kitchens 
became offices. This year, staying home meant saving lives. We were reminded of what is 
most important.  
 
For Arden Shore, home has always been at the heart of our work. Home is a place where we 
can feel the deepest sense of trust, where we can have the freedom to express our most 
audacious hopes. Home is where we belong. That’s why Arden Shore is dedicated to 
keeping families safe, strong, and together.   
 
This year, essential workers were our heroes. At Arden Shore, this was no exception. Staff 
were adaptive, creative, and above all, passionate about ensuring children and families 
received the support and resources they needed to thrive. I am so proud to share that staff 
not only maintained service quality in the face of immense challenges, but also achieved 
phenomenal growth in scale and impact. Behavioral Health and Support Services saw a 40% 
increase in persons served this year. Arden Shore’s Foster Care program ranked number 
one in the state of Illinois for permanent placements. With a deepened sense of what caring 
for our community means, our inspiring staff served more than 1,850 children and families. 
 
We never could have anticipated how meaningful your ongoing support of Arden Shore’s 
vital programs and services would be for our shared communities. As we do the work to heal 
from the pandemic and rebuild what our shared future might look like, let’s not lose sight of 
the importance of strong, healthy homes. Let’s keep working together to rebuild children’s 
lives and make home a place where everyone can thrive. 
 
May all those who belong in your home, and the children who touch all of our hearts, be well.  
 
With sincere gratitude, 
  
 
 
 
 
 
Dora E. Maya, Ph.D. 
President and CEO 

 

 

Dorothy A. (Dottie) Rzeszutko 
Board Chair 



 

 

Foster Care Services 
Arden Shore strives to help children recover and rebuild by working closely with foster parents to provide a 
nurturing home and stable environment. Understanding the importance that separated families keep 
connected, Arden Shore continues to exceed goals, making thousands of supportive visits to ensure active 
communication regarding parent challenges, therapeutic concerns, and other needs to help rebuild lives. 

This year, in the face of the unprecedented challenges, Arden Shore 
ranked number one in foster care legal permanent placements in 
the state of Illinois, evidence of the team’s unwavering dedication to 
the well being of the hundreds of children and families in their care.  

3 

"Arden Shore made sure our two boys had everything they 
needed. Once COVID-19 made things even more difficult,  
Arden Shore went above and beyond to ensure our children 
were safe, healthy, and loved."     -Krissy, Foster Parent 

Family is Essential. 

“I  like working with kids and their families. Our goal is always 
to reunify if it is in the best interest of the child. Family is very 
important and we always try to find relatives that can help 
kids in care.”  

 -Pedro, Foster Care Case Manager 



 

  

Behavioral Health & Support Services 
 

Therapeutic professionals work with adults, children and families to make sure they have the tools they 
need to heal from difficult situations like trauma, domestic violence, or substance abuse. Highly trained 
professionals provide individual and family therapy, substance abuse counseling, mental health 
assessments, and trauma-informed parenting groups. This year, Arden Shore’s Behavioral Health Support 
Services received certification as a Community Mental Health Clinic (CMHC).  
 
Arden Shore’s Behavioral Health Services and Support Services (BHSS) staff adapted quickly by 
implementing tele-therapy to avoid service disruption in the face of the pandemic.  BHSS achieved 
phenomenal growth in scale and impact, expanding by 40% and partnering with more than 350 
individuals to realize an improved quality of life in areas such as 
relationships, education, housing, physical health, and mental health.  
 
 
 

“Working in social services for 15 years , I enjoy the opportunity to 
guide interns in the process of clinical therapy. I am passionate 
about helping.”  

  -Africa, Clinical Supervisor Behavioral Health & Support Services 

“In recent months, learning new ways to protect children 
has strengthened my drive to continue helping families 
learn to live safe and healthy lives.”                                              

-Monica, V.P. of Case Management  

Behavioral Health Internship Program 
Arden Shore continues to strengthen the Lake County Mental Health Workforce through its robust 
internship program— training the next generation of the workforce to be prepared to address the needs of 
individuals throughout our community. The Behavioral Health team trains and supervises student interns 
from nine college and university programs, including Loyola University, University of Chicago, Rosalind 
Franklin, and Chicago School of Professional Psychology to provide the practical experience they need to 
graduate ready to enter the workforce. Since the launch of this program in the spring of 2018, Arden 
Shore has hosted 36 interns. Arden Shore’s interns have secured positions with Nicasa Behavioral 
Heath Services, Catholic Charities, and the Lake County Health Department, as well as Arden Shore—
increasing the capacity of Lake County’s behavioral health expertise. 
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Intact Family Preservation Services 
The Intact Family Preservation program is designed to keep 
families together. Arden Shore’s staff work with families who 
may be at risk of disruption or separation, providing parenting 
skills education, family advocacy, and support in the family’s 
home. Families choose to participate in these services 
voluntarily, with the goal to stay healthy, together, and thrive at 
school, at work, and other areas of their life. 
 
Arden Shore continues to exceed programmatic goals, with 82 
families completing the program and more than 95% of 
families remaining together for the 12 month period after 
support ends, indicating sustained growth as a family.  

"Arden Shore workers 
truly care about the 
clients they serve. 
Things have gone the 
way they were 
supposed to and I 
have my son back 
home with me due to 
the organization and 
advocacy of the 
worker and agency."  

-Client 

“I am passionate about the work I do to keep children safe 
and continue to advocate for disempowered populations. The 
team at Arden Shore inspires me to grow and learn as a social 
worker.”  

 -Lisa, Intact Supervisor  

Group Home for Youth 
 

Arden Shore’s group home is a safe and caring environment where dedicated staff provide the support 
the children need to grow into healthy adults. Through 24-hour therapeutic support and structured 
activities, the home provides youth with opportunities to develop the skills necessary to live on their own, 
build resiliency, and overcome the effect of early childhood trauma.  

As an essential service, the Group Home continued to serve the boys  24/7—through the pandemic and 
“stay at home” orders. Like other homes throughout the country, the children were home from school and 
transitioned to e-learning. Staff remained keenly aware of the importance of maintaining the structure and 
routine children need. "Staff did an outstanding job of staying positive, educating, and informing youth--
promoting a safe, caring, and therapeutic environment during uncertain 
and trying times," said Carie Pasenelli, Director of Residential Services.  

Arden Shore’s group home is designed to support youth’s positive 
transition towards independence. This year, three boys transitioned 
from the group home to more independent environments.  

“Not every child is fortunate enough to have an ideal situation. 
Sometimes, circumstances prevent children from being the best 
version of themselves. It brings me joy to be able to provide  a safe 
place for the boys to wake up in  every morning and know what I do 
matters.”  

-Deondre, Waukegan Group Home 



 

  

 

“Respecting and honoring the place that birth mom has 
enables you to fulfill the irreplaceable role that you have 

been given.” 
 
During Danae and Gabe Garriga’s first experience fostering 
in 2019, they made an phenomenal effort to support the 
reunification process for Sarah (name changed.) The 
Garrigas began to write in a journal on weekly basis sharing 
updates about Sarah. Sarah’s mom would read the journal 
and write back to the Garrigas during her weekly visits. As 
weeks went by, the Garrigas wanted to meet Sarah’s mom, 
and arranged to do so. Soon after, the Garrigas began to 
supervise parent-child visits, and invited Sarah’s older sister 
to visit every weekend so Sarah could spend more time with 
her sister and to help Sarah’s mom as she worked on the 
weekends. In the beginning of 2020, Sarah was able to 
return home.  
 
But when the pandemic made it difficult for Sarah’s entire 
family later in the year, the Garrigas home reopened, not to 
just Sarah, but Sarah’s entire family.  
 
Arden Shore is honored to recognize the Garriga Family for 
their selfless dedication to their irreplaceable role as a foster 
family.  

To learn more about becoming a 
foster parent, please call   

Arden Shore at (847) 623-1730. 

“We understood from the beginning that  foster care is not to 
provide a child to a family, but to provide a family to a child.” 

-Danae Garriga, Foster Family of the Year  

 
You can learn more about the Garriga’s fostering journey through Danae’s blog at thetreeintheriver.com, 

where this poem and Danae’s quotes were originally published. 

Sometimes, Maybe, but Forever 
Danae Garriga 
 
I have a child, sometimes.  
I change diapers, sometimes.  
I tie shoes, sometimes.  
I meet with teachers, sometimes.  
I go to Frozen theme birthday parties,  
sometimes. 
I play pretend, sometimes.  
I read bedtime stories, sometimes.  
I drive to sport practices, sometimes.  
I help with homework, sometimes.  
 
I have a child. Sometimes. 
 
I’m having a girl, maybe.  
I’m having a boy, maybe.  
I’m having twins, maybe.  
I’m having an infant, maybe.  
I’ll get to adopt them, maybe.  
They’ll go back home, maybe.  
I’ll meet their family, maybe.  
  
Maybe. 
 
Yet I love, forever.  
I care, forever.  
I cherish, forever.  
I learn, forever.  
I am grateful, forever.  
I am changed, forever.  
I’ll be attached, forever.   
  
I love. Forever.  

Foster Family of the Year 
The Garriga Family 



 

 

Donor Recognition 
Gifts made for the 12 month period of  July 1, 2019– June 30, 2020 

$100,000 Gift 
The John and Kathleen      
  Schreiber Foundation 

 

$10,000 - $24,999 
Grace Bersted Foundation,  
  Bank of America, N.A.,  
  Trustee 
Healthcare Foundation of    
  Northern Lake County 
Libertyville Community    
  Banks 
Mundelein Community  
  Banks  
Shaaban and Shekib  
  Foundation for Children 
Wintrust Wealth    
  Management 

 

$5,000 - $9,999 
Dingman Family Foundation 
Lisa and Geoffrey Dybas 
Dora Maya 
Mowery and Schoenfeld 
Panasonic Factory Solutions  
  Company of America 
Dottie and Kenneth Rzeszutko 
Scott Yelvington 

 

$2,000 - $4,999 
Dil and Mark Dybas 
First Midwest Bank  
  Foundation 
Larry Hickey 
Anand Sheth 
Ann Vertovec and  
  David Audley 
Karen and Ryan Zicco 

 

$1,000 -$1,999 
Aon Foundation 
Monica Badiano and Jonathan  
  Monagas 
Christine and Joe Chybik 
Deitch Pharmacy 
Dell Employee Giving Program 
Melissa and Steven Esposito 
Allison and Carson Greene 
Nancy Hanrahan 
Ann and Mike Kidd 
Joan Macdonald 
Greta and Neal Nash 
Janet and Kurt Peterson 
Aida Shaaban 
Irena and Preston Simons 
Joyce and Charles Solberg 
Ronald Tesarik 

 

$500 - $999 
Joanna and Gerardo Badiano 
Amy and Brian Newman 
Greg Gersack 
Ashley Gustafson 
Jessica and Brian Hassemer 
Phyllis and Kenneth Johnsen 

James Milam 
Jeff and Mary Mowery 
Lori Nerheim 
Andraea and Michael Nerheim 
Roxy and Richard Pepper 
Chris Piazzi 
Schulz-Brundage, Inc. 
Carol and Mitchell Sexner 
Nadia Shaaban 
Tanglewood Boutique & Paris  
  Salon 
Stuart Urkov 
Brian and Jenny Voves 

 

$250 - $499 
Luis Barrios 
Krystal and Stefan Beal 
Maurella Bochenko 
Patricia Christian and Greg  
  Bockwinkle 
Mike and Brigid Browne 
Paul Cherner 
Laberta Deller 
Meryldine and Tom Domenz 
Barbara Erickson 
Exchange Club of Gurnee 
Katie and Nadia Foster 
Terri and Wells Frice 
Pam Horton 
Adriane Hutchinson 
Steven Johnson 
Karl Knauz Motors, Inc. 
Hariet and William Linnane 
Susan and Joel Massel 
Sonnia Maya Torres 
Peter Mazzeratti 
Luisa and James McNamara 
Stephanie and Jose Ochoa 
James and Sue Pajakowski 
Carie and Jaimy Pasenelli 
Dr. Yelena Shanchuk 
Jane Waller 
Roxanne and Rick Zordani 

 

$100 - $249 
Air Conditioning Refrigeration  
  & Heating, Inc. 
John Allen 
Carmen Alvarez 
American Legion, 10th District 
Avenue Group, LLC 
Michael Baldwin 
Lynn and Ted Ballent 
Renee and Bill Blitek 
Lynda and Robert Bollman 
Constance and Ralph Bostler 
Donna and Brian Burke 
Amy Callahan 
Shelly Christian 
Janet and Joe Chybik 
Ellen Coury 
Mary Jane Dybas 
Joanne and Joseph Farella 
Ron Fleming 
Merri Dee Fulop 
Lillian Gonzalez 

Pamela Hume 
John Kazik 
Mary and Roger Kieffer 
Courtney and George Klug 
Bob and Ann Kuczaj 
Sara and Mitchell Lifson 
Philip Lin 
Dixie Malek 
Maureen Maloney 
Penny Matheos 
Fabricio Maya Torres 
Jessica Villarreal and Jason  
  McMahon 
Joanne and Jim Modlisz 
James Nixon 
Jeff Pavletic 
Chris Pawlowski 
Dan Perez 
Harriet and James Perrin 
Marisol and Sean Rasmussen 
Elizabeth and Jerry Rodosky 
John Rogers 
Thomas Rubenacker 
Cheryl and Joseph Schmidt 
Theresa Schoenherr 
Sandy Schottle 
Anne Marie and Bob Sherlag 
Lisa Shuma 
Debby Smith 
Joy Ticsay 
Dora and Stanley Trygar 
Karen and Joe Vosmik 
Brina Ward 
Larry Westerlund 
Paula and Michael Widmaier 
Robert Wolf 
Jennifer Woods 
Jean Zicco 
Amy Zisook and David Rosen 

 

$0 - $99 
Norma Alanis 
Diana Apollonia 
Brittney Becker 
Joan Berg 
Jolanta and Thomas  
  Bojanowski 
Steve Brandes 
Maria Diaz 
Ioannis Fountas 
Kathy Gleason 
Kathy Gofis 
Suzanne Croke Gofron 
Carmen Gonzalez 
Dr. Emperatriz Guerra 
Shannon Guerrero 
Blackfoot Hamlock 
Barbara and Thomas M. Harris 
Virginia and Thomas Havlicek 
Elizabeth Jusino 
Louie's Restaurant 
Elaine Massel 
Andrea and James McCarthy 
Jamie McDaniel 
James McGuire 
Linda McQuaid 

Katherine Monrouzeau 
Jose Munoz 
Kathy and Glenn Olsen 
Papa Marcos 
Papadakis 
Stella Parhas 
Ana Perez 
Cindy Petropulos Schroeder 
Doug Phillips 
Marisol Pinto 
Tanya Ray 
Crystal Rojas 
Blake Shugarman 
Donn Smith 
Michael Smyla 
Maryan Subley 
Anita and James Tournier 
Pamela Wallace 
James Whelan 

 

In-Kind Donors 
Lynn and Ted Ballent 
Charlie's Jungle House 
Paul Cherner 
Chicago Botanic Gardens 
Christine and Joe Chybik 
Consume 
Deitch Pharmacy 
Dil and Mark Dybas 
Lisa and Geoffrey Dybas 
Dinosaur Studio Tattoo and    
  Gallery 
Goose Island Beer Company 
Lillian Gonzalez 
H.O.S.T. Foundation 

In Good Taste 
The Julian Jumpin Perez  
  Foundation 
Koval Distillery 
Gregory Leifel 
Kim and Mark Martin 
Mon Ami Jewelry 
Northern Illinois Offshore Club 
Northlight Theater 
Panasonic Factory Solutions  
  Company of America 
Chris Pawlowski 
PRP Wine International 
Renee's of Ridgefield 
Dottie and Ken Rzeszutko 
Schulz-Brundage, Inc. 
Nadia Shaaban 
Lisa Shuma 
Shure Incorporated 
Eric and Nicole Shrum 
Stuart-Rodgers Photography 
Ron Styne 
Adam Thomas 
21st Century Videography 
Susie Whipple 
Wines for Humanity 
WRB Group, Inc. 
Zanie's Comedy Club 
 
Every attempt has been made 
to include all donors correctly. 
Should you see a mistake or 
have questions, please contact 
us. 

 

Fiscal Year 2020 Financials 
July 1, 2019—June 30, 2020 

Operating Revenue  

Public Support  $          238,474.00  

Program Revenue  $       5,206,944.00  

Investment Income (net of fees)  $            72,538.00  

Investment Gain/(Loss)  $          (35,994.00) 

Irrevocable Trust Gain/(Loss)  $             60,307.00 

Other  $          170,829.00  

Total Operating Revenue  $       5,713,098.00  

  
Expenses  

Program Expenses  $       4,427,520.00  

Management & General  $          784,997.00  

Fundraising  $          126,017.00  

Total Operating Expenses  $       5,338,534.00  

    

Change in Net Assets  $          314,260.00  

Net Assets  

Beginning of year  $       5,681,105.00  

End of year  $       5,995,365.00  

    Audited financial statements will be available upon request. 
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LICENSED BY: 
Illinois Department of Children & Family Services  
 

ACCREDITATIONS: 
Council on Accreditation 
 

CIVIC PARTNERS: 
Illinois Collaboration on Youth 
Illinois Partners for Human Service 
Lake County Cares 
United Way Lake County 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Dorothy (Dottie) A. Rzeszutko, Board Chair 
President, Concept Foods 
 

Dora E. Maya, Ph.D., President and CEO 
Arden Shore Child and Family Services 
 

Lizbeth Menjivar, Treasurer 
Financial Representative, Fidelity Investments 
 

Michael Nerheim, Secretary 
Lake County State’s Attorney 
 

Ann Elliott Kidd 
Vice Chair, Resource Development  
Founder, Majorette, LLC 
 

M. Faisal Pandit 
Vice Chair, Board Development 
President, Panasonic System Solutions  
Company of North America 
 

Scott Yelvington 
Vice Chair, Program Committee 
Senior Vice President, First Midwest Bank 
 

David Audley   
Partner, Chapman & Cutler, LLP 
 

Christine Chybik  
Associate Partner, Aon  
 

Steven Schenker 
Client Portfolio Manager, Wintrust Wealth Management 
 

Anand Sheth 
Founder, Mon Ami Jewelry / Managing Director, Mon Ami Realty 
 

Stuart Urkov  
Partner, Medford Capital, LLC 
 

Ryan Zicco  
Sr. Capital Analyst, Discover Financial Services 

 
LEADERSHIP 
Dora E. Maya, Ph.D.  
President and CEO 
 

Mark Dybas 
Vice President of Human Resources  
 

Monica Badiano 
Vice President of Case Management Services 
 

Maurella Bochenko 
Director of Finance  
 

Kathryn Foster 
Director of Behavioral Health & Support Services 
 

Carie Pasenelli  
Director of Residential Programs 
 

Brina Diaz 
Director of Quality Improvement 
 

Jennifer Woods 
Director of Foster Care 

Mission 
Arden Shore is committed to rebuilding lives affected by trauma 

and abuse in a caring community through foster care, family 

support, behavioral health services, and residential programs.   

Values 
We believe that children and families thrive in a safe and 

nurturing environment tailored to help them rebuild their emotional 

and physical well-being. 

We believe that children and families are more likely to reach their 

full potential if they have the opportunity to participate actively in 

their planning and treatment. 

We believe that it is our responsibility to create an environment 

which nurtures the inherent gifts and talents of children and their 

families. 

We believe that all children and families are capable of learning 

and changing when they have the tools and support to make 

healthy choices. 

We believe that the diversity of the children and families we serve 

and our staff and volunteers enriches and strengthens our ability 

to build well-being for everyone.   

Arden Shore Child and Family Services is a 501(c)(3) tax exempt non-profit organization.  

329 N. Genesee Street, Waukegan, IL 60085 | (847) 623-1730 | ArdenShore.com 

http://ardenshore.com

